
Chair Nosse, Vice-Chairs Goodwin and Nelson, and Members of the Committee. 
 
I am writing in strong support of House Bill 2002.  
 
I firmly believe in all parts of this bill and sadly understand that it is dangerous to take 
anything for granted these days.  We must sustain Oregon’s state constitution on the 
matters of reproductive health care, necessary and safe gender affirming health care, 
protection of providers. 
 
I am a 78 year old woman and will continue to stand for Justice now as I have for my 
entire life. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Carol Newman 
Astoria, OR 97103 
 

 


